LYME ENERGY COMMITTEE MINUTES April 19, 2010

PRESENT: Becky Lovejoy, Matt Brown, Dan O'Hara, John Gartner, Charles Reagan, Carola Lea, Gary

Phetteplace, Sue MacKenzie

ABSENT: Mike Morton

Meeting called to order by Becky Lovejoy at 7:40 PM

Minutes of the March meeting were approved as written.

1. Topic Hillsboro County Correctional Facility

Discussion- Large Geothermal Heat Pumps. 90 wells, 500 feet deep.

Grafton County Facility may be planning the same type of heating system.

2. Topic- Possibility of having an event on the common to host all the local business s in Lyme.

Discussion- It is a good idea.

Energy business

Farms Artists Carpenters

Charge \$10/ per business to cover cost of tent At the same time as Flea Market vs a church supper

Action- Set up a subcommittee to decide date, specifics

Who- Carola, Sue, Dan, All are welcome.

When- ? Summer, fall or Spring.

3. Topic- Suitcase Light bulb display

Discussion- Time to take it out of the Library

Action- Has been removed, will donate to "Cover"

Who- Becky

4. Topic- Infrared Camera

Discussion- Fire Station

Library- Doors rear (? change to a single door) and front entrance Glass were biggest heat loss.

Action- Send info to Library and Town Buildings Committee.

Will continue to refine info

Develop a digital format for the Town website Energy Committee's webpage.

Suggestion to have "The Hall of Shame" Houses with all the lights on all night. Post photo on listserv.

Who- Matt to develop digital format for Energy Committee town web page.,

5. Topic- Transportation Committee

Discussion- Finished

Action- Several "Park and Ride" sites located

Most feasible was carpooling and ride share

Highway Safety Committee- restructuring traffic in Lyme

Meeting with NH DOT and Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional planning committee in

6. Topic- Seminars At the Thayer School Energy Future

Discussion- Talk to more people about the energy problem not just the people who feel the same as you do.

Meeting Adjourned 8:50PM

April 21, 7PM

Next Meeting Monday, May 17,2009 7:30-8:30 Town Office Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan J. MacKenzie Secretary